
The Corporation of the City of Kenora 
 

By-law Number 86 - 2025 
 

A By-law to amend By-law Number 169-2024 a Bylaw To Establish and 
Regulate Parking Lots and Structures Within the City of Kenora 

 
Whereas Council adopted By-law Number 169-2024 on the 17th day of December 2024 which 
establishes and regulates Parking Lots and Structures in the City of Kenora, in accordance 
with the Municipal Act, with respect to parking in municipal parking lots and structures; and  
 
Whereas Council deems it necessary and expedient to amend Bylaw Number 169-2024 to 
establish a monthly parking lot and rate for July and August plus applicable taxes for 
temporary long-term parking at 80 Government Road “Former Keewatin Public Works Yard” 
to accommodate some of the seasonal overflow parking at the Bowman Electric Keewatin 
Memorial Arena as well as alleviate some of the on-street parking burden in Keewatin during 
the summer months; and 
 
Whereas Council deems it necessary and expedient to amend Bylaw Number 169-2024 to 
establish 80 Government Road as a temporary seasonal long-term parking lot with monthly 
parking rate fees; and  
 
Now Therefore Be It Resolved That the Council of the City of Kenora hereby enacts as follows: 
 
1. That Parking Lot Fees & Regulations be amended with the following: 
 
    80 Government Road Parking Lot 
Control:   By-Law Enforcement Officer 
    City Designated Towing Company (at owner’s expense) 
 
Fees:    Monthly:                   $132.74 plus applicable taxes 
 
Special Regulation: Vehicles in excess of 6.7 metres permitted 
    July and August Only 
 
2. That this by-law shall take effect and come into force upon third and final reading thereof. 
 
3. That this bylaw shall expire on September 1, 2025.  

 
By-law read a First and Second Time this 24th day of June, 2025 
By-law  read  a  Third and Final Time this 24th day of June, 2025 

 
    The Corporation of the City of Kenora:- 

 
    ____________________________________                                                           

                    Andrew Poirier, Mayor 
 

    ____________________________________                                                              
                 Heather Pihulak, City Clerk 

 
By signing this bylaw on June 24, 2025, Mayor Andrew Poirier will not exercise the power to 
veto this bylaw.  
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